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NOVEMBER 17, 2015

MEMORANDUM FOR: JPA Liaisons, Safety Officers/Contact People, Servicing Agents
SUBJECT: New AED Maintenance and Training Standards

Attached are new AED standards. If you have any questions please contact me.

Henry Brock

Risk Manager

riskmanager@cvip.net
559-352-5195
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SB 658: NEw AED MAINTENANCE AND TRAINING STANDARDS

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2016

On September 3, 2015, Governor Jerry Brown signed SB 658 (Chapter 264, Statutes of 2015), which
modernizes the maintenance and training requirements for placement of automatic external defibrillators
(AEDs) in commercial buildings and K-12 schools, so as to encourage the installation of AEDs in those
facilities.

NEW STANDARDS

The new standards have removed certain requirements that have become outdated as AED machines have
become more sophisticated and easier to use. The new standards have eliminated current law training
requirements for personnel who may need to use an AED, as well as the medical director requirement for
placement of an AED. The new standards also repeal the requirement for a written plan describing emergency
procedures to be followed in the event of an emergency that may involve the use of an AED. For school
districts that wish to install an AED, the new requirements are summarized below.

A person or entity acquiring an AED must:

1. Comply with all regulations governing the placement of an AED. The current regulations governing
agencies, organizations and businesses that purchase an AED for use in medical emergencies can be
found at 22 CCR § 100031 et. seq. In general terms, those regulations prescribe regular maintenance and
inspection of AEDs, training of lay rescuers, and the development of written internal response plans, in
accordance with current statutory requirements. Due to the passage of SB 658, these regulations will
need to be rewritten, as many of the requirements will change as a result of this new law.

2. Notify an agent of the local Emergency Medical Services (EMS) agency of the existence, location, and
type of AED acquired. A local EMS agency can be the county health department, an agency established
and operated by the county, an entity with which the county contracts for the purposes of local
emergency medical services administration, or a joint powers agency created for the administration of
emergency medical services by agreement between counties or cities and counties.

3. Ensure the AED is maintained and tested according to the manufacturer’s operation and maintenance
guidelines.

4. Ensure an inspection is made of all AEDs on the premises at least once every 90 days. Inspections
should look for potential issues related to the operability of the device, including a blinking light or
other obvious defect that may suggest tampering or that 2 problem has arisen with the functionality of
the AED.
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Ensure that records of the maintenance and testing required by law are maintained.
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Building Owners

In order to obtain qualified immunity from civil liability for the selection, installation, placement and use of
AEDs, the new standards require an entity that acquires an AED for emergency use to comply with the
standards above, as well as the following three rules that apply to “building owners.”

1. At least once a year, notify the tenants as to the location of the AED units and provide information to
tenants about who they can contact if they want to voluntarily take AED or CPR training.

2. At least once a year, offer a demonstration to at least one person associated with the building so that the
person can be walked through how to use an AED properly in an emergency.

3. Next to the AED, post instructions, in no less than 14-point type, on how to use the AED.
K-12 Principals

In addition, the statute requires that the principal of a K-12 school where an AED is placed do all of the
following:

1. Ensure that administrators and staff annually receive information that describes sudden cardiac arrest,
the school's emergency response plan, and the proper use of an AED.

2. Ensure that instructions on how to use the AED are posted next to every AED. Instructions must be
printed no smaller than 14 point-type.

3. At least annually, notify school employees as to the location of all AED units on the campus.

ISSUES AND CHECKLIST FOR K-12 SCHOOLS

It is unclear from the wording of the first “building owner” provision, if it would apply to K-12 schools, since
K-12 schools generally don’t have “tenants.” This is important, since the qualified immunity from liability is tied
to compliance with the requirements for “building owners.” Discussions with legislative staff confirmed that K-
12 schools must comply with both the “building owner” and the K-12 requirements outlined above. With
regard to providing informarion to “tenants™ about who they can contact to take an AED or CPR training class,
we would suggest that K-12 schools that install an AED on campus provide that information as part of the

annual notification to school employees as to the location of all AED units on campus. Therefore, our
suggested checklist for K-12 school compliance with SB 658 is as follows:

*  Comply with all regulations governing the placement of an AED.
* Next to the AED, post instructions, in no less than 14-point type, on how to use the AED.
e Notify an agent of the local EMS agency of the existence, location, and type of AED acquired.

e Ensure that records of the maintenance and testing required by law are maintained.
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e At least once a year, provide the following information to school employees:
— Information regarding the location of all AED units on campus.

— Information that describes sudden cardiac arrest, the school's emergency response plan, and the
proper use of an AED.

— Information about who employees can contact if they want to voluntarily take AED or CPR
training,

e At least once a year, offer a demonstration to at least one employee in the building where the AED is
placed so that the person can be walked through how to use an AED properly in an emergency.

OTHER PROVISIONS

The law further requires the manufacturer or retailer supplying an AED to provide a person acquiring the AED
with all information governing the use, installation, operation, training, and maintenance of the AED.

Finally, the new law also provides that a medical director or other physician is not required to be involved in the
acquisition or placement of an AED. However, a health care professional that is involved in the selection,
placement, or installation of an AED is not liable for civil damage resulting from acts or omissions in the
rendering of emergency care by use of that AED.

These new standards go into effect on January 1, 2016.

For questions regarding this Briefing, please contact your Keenan Account Manager.

Keenan & Associates is not a law firm and no opinion, suggestion, or recommendation of the firm or its employees shall constitute
legal advice. Clients are advised to consult with their own attorney for a determination of their legal rights, responsibilities and
liabilities, including the interpretation of any statute or regulation, or its application to the clients’ business activities.
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TOPICS INCLUDE:

« Workplace Injury and lliness Prevention
« Strategies for Taking Action

« Identifying and Controlling Hazards

+ Health and Safety Committees

» Workers' Compensation

« Ergonomics

« Cal/lOSHA

WHEN:
January 19, 20, & 21, 2016
TIME: 9:00 am -5:00 pm

WHERE:
Wawona Frozen Foods

100 W. Alluvial Avenue
Clovis, CA 93611

REGISTER TODAY. Space is limited.

Participants must attend all three days and will receive a certificate of completion. Should you
have any questions, please don’t hesitant to contact me at kellychan@berkeley edu

For more information about the WOSH Specialist program, visit www lokhp. org WWOSHTEP.

Warmly,

Kelly

Kelly € lian
Public Education Specialist ||
Labor Occupational Health Program

UC Berkeley School of Public Health

2199 Addison Street, University Hall, Suite 451
Berkeley, CA 24720-7360

P: 510.643.8902 | F: 510.843.5698
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Stay cannected with: LOHP': Facebook | Twitter | Instagram



